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Town of Paxton

Planning Board

 

Regular Meeting and Public Hearing                                    
Monday, August 21, 2017 at 7:00pm at the John Bauer Senior Center, 17 West St. Paxton, MA  
 

ATTENDANCE:

	MEMBER
	PRESENT (X)
	ABSENT (X)

	Neil Bagdis
	X
	

	Henry B. Stidsen, Jr.
	X
	

	Robert Jacobson
	
	X

	Jeffrey Kent
	X
	

	Richard Doughty
	
	X

	
	
	
	


Other Attendees: Kevin Quinn (KQ), Mark Borenstein (MB), Melanie Kenadek (MK), Richard Clark,  Carol Riches, Sarena Kenadek, Delaney Nosel, Kelly Robinson, Robert Proulx, Samantha Clark, Jennifer LaPointe, Mason Hussar, Kathryne Auger, Bonnie Courtemanche (BC), Jim Parisi, Jennifer Parisi, Gabriella Savage, Deanna Ahearn, Mary Clark
(NB) called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.
Meeting Minutes  
Motion (JK) seconded by (HS) to accept the minutes of July 17, 2017 as written, vote 3-0, all in favor.
Temporary Accessory Use Apartment 

7 Johnell Street, owner Gerald Kuntz Sr., no changes to the premises.  
Motion (HS) seconded (JK) to renew the Special Permit for a TAUA for 7 Johnell St, owner Gerald Kuntz Sr., vote 3-0, all in favor. 

New Business
Site Plan Review, Sweetpea Friends of Rutland Animals, (MB) With recent comments from Rick Trifero and Ross Assoc, an updated set of plans is submitted tonight.  As background, the house will remain and be used for administrative purposes, accessory to the use of the kennel.  There will be a camera system to monitor in off hours and alarm systems.  The new building will be 4000 sqft. replacing the burned building which was 2410 sqft.  The increase is partly because the previous outdoor enclosures will be indoors.  This will be less noise for neighbors.  There will be 46 spaces for dogs.  We also intend on implementing all of the recommendations from the Police and Fire Departments.  
(KQ) The fundamental difference between then and now is the building.  The new plan shows parking with handicap included.  All new paving will be only repaving of existing pavement.  We plan on submitting a Storm Water Permit application but we ask that the independent engineers review be waived.  The board disagreed.  (BC) The new building will be a single story steel building.  We need to review more regarding the gutter system.  
(HS) Are the owners the same now as when the fire happened?  (MB) Yes, there is now a Board of Trustees also. 

(NB) Is there a change of use as a residential use to a non-residential use? (MB) The house will be an accessory use to the kennel business.  This will be addressed at an upcoming BOA meeting in Sept.  (NB) Will the house be used to warehouse supplies?  (BC)  The plan is to use an existing shed for supplies.  (NB) Is the septic system in working order and will it be sufficient for the business? (MB) Since the property isn’t changing ownership, a Title V report is not required to show it to be in working order but it functioning now.  The water use doesn’t intend to be much more that was used before the fire happened.  (KQ) There is a formula to generate an estimate which we can do.  
(NB) Regarding the comments received from Rick Trifero, he pointed out the non-conforming use.  (MB) We will address that and the 150ft. setback that was not enforced in many years past.  Also, the new building will be 2-3ft. less nonconforming than the old one.  From the Fire and Police Dept. comments, we agreed to have a dry system with an external tap, more doors for egress, heat and CO detectors.  The alarm will notify the company along with the owner.  (BC) We plan on working with a Fire Systems Engineer.  

(MK)  We plan on having twelve boarding pens, dogs owned by others.  The rest will be shelter dogs.  

Motion (JK) seconded (HS) to approve the Site Plan Review for Sweetpea Friends of Rutland Animals, 1090 Pleasant St, vote 3-0, all in favor.  

Old Business

(KQ) As was told to the board earlier, the SPR plan for West Street from Marc Curtis is withdrawn.  He is working on other options.  
(KQ) Briefly discussed a lot owned on Pleasant St by Bob Clark attached to the former town landfill.  Site Work has been going on with Cons. Comm. approval.  (NB) Does he plan on amputating the landfill area?  (KQ) No, I believe it will stay as is.  
Motion (JK) seconded (HS) to adjourn the meeting at 8:27 pm, vote 3-0, all in favor.    
The next meeting, if needed, will be Monday, September 11, 2017. 
**documents referenced located on file in the TSC office

Respectfully submitted,

Sheryl Lombardi 
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